
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Haley Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations in many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We are on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, hello. Welcome back to the podcast. Okay. Today we are talking about self 
consideration protocols, which when I say it out loud, I'm like, Wow, that sounds 
really official and fancy. And it's super not it is just a concept that I have 
personally used and have been offering to my clients really to help us to have a 
very human experience, being able to handle ourselves having the human experience 
when things go wrong, when we're experiencing pain when we need time off. A protocol
like this helps us to feed ourselves and nourish ourselves in a way that I think 
many people struggle with. So we're going to get into it. First of all, self 
consideration protocol is kind of my answer to self care. So the phrase self care. I
mean, Lord, y'all know has been worked over overused. And when I think of self care,
I think of like, spa days and getting massages and pedicures, even though that's not
what originally that phrase was used for. That's kind of how it's been bastardized 
Is that the right word, it's been like, totally screwed up so that the definition of
it is different than what its original intent was. But here we are with self care, 
meaning treats, and being kind and gifting yourself things. So my answer to that my 
problem with that, actually, is that that happens fairly infrequently, particularly 
if you're a mom, particularly if you're a woman, we really struggle with doing extra
and nice things for ourselves. And typically, things that fit in the self care 
bucket are what I would call like, at the level of gifting and treating ourselves 
like they're things that are so unusual to the way we normally do life that they 
seem extreme and kind of extra and erroneous. And so that, again, stops us from even
if those are some of the things, some of the things, not all of them. But if those 
are some of the things that do actually help us to feel connected to our bodies and 
grounded, we do those so infrequently. It feels too much to do it as often as we 
need to consider ourselves. So we again, it's just another block another reason for 
us to not practice self care, or what I like to call self consideration. So care in 
my mind is a once in a while thing, at least the way that in general, it's talked 
about self care, I like to think about self consideration. And the baseline of 
consideration is considerate, right, it's just considering it's just thinking about 
is just keeping in mind, someone or something. And I like that idea that when you 
are a considerate person, like I have a six year old and I'm teaching him to be 
considerate of other people, it means he's kind of always in his surroundings, 
thinking about someone else other than himself. So I think of self consideration, 
kind of the opposite of that of consistently considering ourselves and what we need.
An example of doing this on the regular is the way we consider our plants. So I'm in
quarantine started in March of 2020, I got a plant. And then I got another plant and
then I got another plant and now I have like eight or nine plants that live in our 
house. And there are different kinds of plants and they all need different things. I
know this is the most but I consider my plants every couple days. So I don't think 
about them at the same rate that I do say my child or my partner or my dog, but it's
just kind of always in my head like Oh right, the plants need watering, the plants 



need more light, they need to be turned the plants need whatever. I like to think of
self consideration. The same way as I kind of think about my plants it's an 
opportunity to regularly be checking in on the needs of this organic matter. Right 
like plants are a living thing. Similarly our bodies are a living thing. They are 
organic matter and they need light and water and air and they need rest and they 
need to not be under constant stress they need to be protected from disease and 
protected from parasites and things like our bodies are also organic matter. And 
again, as I'm saying this out loud, it's like yeah, Haley. But I think about the 
times in which I've been most burnt out or closest to burned out that thought that 
my body is an organic thing. It's been the furthest from my mind. And I think of my 
clients who are really powerful in their craft, and they are strong communicators 
and excellent business owners. But they have very often same way I was raised in a 
way in which our physical selves are the last things that we consider it is always 
someone else we're considering. And then we're hustling and trying to make our 
business work. And then if you're a parent, you've got a kid you're taking care of, 
if you've got a partner, there's that then there's house things and things you've 
agreed like. So even just pausing. The only thing you remember from this episode is,
don't forget, your body is made of organic matter, and you need to consider it the 
same way you would consider a plant, let that be the one thing I will also add that 
this can get pushed to the backburner because of the programming I mentioned just 
now, but also, when I am really stressed out, or when there's a lot happening in the
world, my first thought is to start to numb the feelings that I'm having of feeling 
hopeless and desperate and afraid and tired and angry. Like my first instinct is to 
numb instead of feeling those feelings, and I personally are going to get a 
candidate here, I personally numb with my work, I know that I can have workaholic 
tendencies, if I don't keep my shit in check. I'll just keep working all night and 
all day and all night and all day. And I will literally exhaust myself as way to not
have to feel emotion. So by having some of these self consideration protocols in 
place, I have noticed in the last six to nine months, how quickly I can shift from 
kind of going down the path that has led me into workaholic tendencies in the past, 
for instance, my mother passed away in 2018, the two months after she passed were my
highest revenue months in my business up until that point, and it wasn't because I 
was you know, doing things? Well, no, it was because I was working so many hours in 
my business I was putting so much time in and at that point, I was a virtual 
assistant and I charged by the hour, I made so much money. The month after that. My 
mental health declined dramatically. Because I had gone eight weeks without feeling 
grief, and without stopping to be in my emotions and experience my emotions, fast 
forward to even just this January of 2021 when the insurrection happened in the 
United States, my ability to sit with and process the emotions that I was having, at
that point, total 180 not that self consideration. protocols aren't supposed to, you
know, be efficient and move you through the emotions like no, no, it wasn't better, 
it wasn't a different experience. Because I was feeling different emotions. And it 
didn't last as long, it was a different experience. Because I treated myself 
differently, I treated the organic matter of my body, the fact that I am a human 
being the fact that I do have emotions, like I made space for all of that. So I had 
a way different time processing that experience than I did processing the painful 
experience of losing my mother in 2018. Now those two things are not, you know, one 
for one easy to correlate. But there's been some some things going down for a lot of
people in the last several years. And the ability to allow yourself to be human 
versus the ability to not have anything in place for when you need to feel the 



negative emotions associated with the human experience. It makes a massive 
difference in our life, the quality of our lives, the quality of our experience here
on Earth, and then by virtue of that the quality of our work and the experience we 
have as business owners. So as a way for you to consider yourself more frequently. 
And especially have a plan in place when you really need to consider yourself more 
thoughtfully than kind of your everyday life, you can put in place what I like to 
call self consideration protocols. So the goal is to kickstart your consideration of
your body and your mind to just get that process going in a situation in which your 
default might be to start to numb with food with alcohol with work with shutting 
down emotionally, like we're trying to cut that off at the past. And as soon as we 
can put into play self consideration, again, not so that you can process and get 
back to it but so that you can be a human and give yourself space to be a human. So 
when you think about self consideration protocols, it's just like a food protocol. 
So if you've ever worked with a dietician or nutritionist oftentimes together You 
and this professional will put together a food protocol so that you know what to 
eat, and when to eat it, and how much to eat. And when you go off plan, what you 
should do next. And the goal, again, is not to be rigid and keep you in bounds like 
it's not a diet, so much so that it, it removes your need to have to think it 
removes your need, like it's one less decision for you to make. And it removes the 
necessity for you to come up with ideas on your own. So in the same way, when we put
into place self consideration protocols, you want to do it at a time in which you 
are not stressed, when you're feeling pretty good. Before you need it, you want to 
put something like this into place. And the protocols can be very, very simple. I 
have a couple of them. And I just came up with the way I'm about to talk about these
for the sake of the podcast, I don't actually call these, what I'm about to call 
them in my head. That's not how I think about them. But for consideration of this 
podcast, there's like a National Incident protocol and a bereavement protocol. One 
that's not always, you know, not associated with a bad thing is I have a Friday 
protocol. So how I end my weeks, because typically, by the time I get to Friday, my 
brain is like, oh, we're finished, we're finished working, we're finished 
functioning. So I have a protocol so that I'm not, you know, I finished working at 
two or three. And I'm not just like deterring around on my computer, like looking at
Facebook or whatever, I ended up spending another 90 minutes in front of my laptop, 
I have a protocol in place so that I know, okay, it's time to get up. And then I 
clean out my tea kettle. And then I have a protocol for straightening my office so 
that I get out from in front of my computer, and like into movement. And just by 
virtue of kick starting that process. It's not an in depth 12 step process. But by 
kick starting that process, I stopped myself from the behavior that I don't want, 
which is sitting in from my computer for longer. So it can be something serious for 
like bereavement or national incidents, I will call them scary things that happen in
the news that create painful emotions with us, it could also just be end of the week
protocol could also be the start your day protocol. So this is what I like to do. 
First, I acknowledge, like, I think of the last time that I had the experience. So 
let's talk about the National Incident protocol. Because that one, unfortunately, 
I've pulled out a number of times, I think about the last time so this was probably 
in like November, before November, I think that I put this into place, George Floyd 
was murdered in end of May, early June of 2020. And that was a really painful 
process as I did not have a protocol in place. But in I think it was end of 
September because the election was coming. So I was like, let me get myself sorted, 
like have a plan. So I can give myself space to have the human experience, 



regardless of how the election was called, let me put something into place. So I 
thought back to the summer before, and how I comforted and soothe myself and I came 
up with a list for me, that includes ending my work early. It includes being with 
humans, if I can, the people that I love, if I can, it means being able to just lay 
down, like giving myself permission to lay on the floor in whatever shape like 
physical shape I need to be in but kind of grounding myself to the literal ground. A
part of the protocol is also I pick my son up early from school, we always get 
takeout, because I'm not in a position to make dinner, we listen to classical music,
he goes to bed early. And that's a very specific protocol that I laid out. And the 
way that I organized it was one, I want to make myself as little responsible as I 
can for home responsibilities. So takeout is a big part of it, because I'm 
unavailable mentally and emotionally to stand in my kitchen and try to figure out 
what to eat. So I just take that decision off the table altogether, I give myself 
permission to be prostrate, like to be on the ground to be grounded, it always makes
me feel better. But it's also not an action, I think to do regularly. So putting it 
a part of the protocol means I don't have to think about it. And then I put my son 
to bed early. Again, I don't have to pretend to be a well put together parent, like 
I do some of the movement. And I allow myself space by ending my workday early so 
that I can get him a little bit early and get my son to bed a little bit early so 
that I can have more space for myself. We're not in a hurry. But we don't watch TV 
those nights, we usually listen to an audio book while we eat dinner, or listen to 
classical music while we eat dinner. Because again, I'm typically not in a position 
to chat it up. So this protocol, these things I put into place are in consideration 
of what I know. I am like when I am grieving or really upset. And it allows me to 
take care of myself and take care of my kid in a way that without the protocol would
just be really rough for all of us. So that's like a sneak peek into my bereavement 
protocol. And really when I talk about these protocols, or that was my National 
Incident protocol when I talk about these pros Because it literally can be just like
a shortlist you put on a sticky note and just have somewhere. Honestly, mine, I 
didn't write down for a while because I just knew, like, Oh, do you want to and 
three, one of my clients and I were talking about her bereavement protocol. So this 
I think of, similarly if you were an employer, and you had employees, this is 
something you'd want to have in place for when they are grieving. This is how you 
tell them to move about. So that expectations are clear and are set at similarly, 
like you can set this up for yourself and in your business. I think this is 
especially important because as entrepreneurs, we have a lot of flexibility, which 
we sometimes use against ourselves, like we can get worked on at any point in time. 
So we'll just work whenever and then we feel guilty for not being at our desks, even
though again, we work for ourselves. That's kind of the point that we don't have to 
be at our desks all the time. It's my client was talking about her bereavement 
protocol we put into place which is she takes a half day, she has things on her list
specifically to help her kickstart kind of grief of someone passes or things happen 
in her family. But it's automatically it's a half day, she has a out of office reply
already set up like an email reply already set up and kind of like a sentence or 
two, and drafts that she can email to clients when that happens. So there's no like,
what we're removing for her with this protocol is having to deal with the guilt of 
like, I don't want to have to tell clients that I'm not going to be in the office 
and I feel bad and how long should I be gone? And what should I tell them, she just 
decided to just picked a length of time, set up the autoresponder so that it's 
ready, so that she doesn't have to contend with herself and she can consider herself



first. Again, these protocols are just to stop us from being inconsiderate to 
ourselves, and already talked a little bit about my Friday protocol. But I'll 
mention it again here at this point. So on Fridays, right when I finished my last 
call on Friday, which it's always eval hour, which is a group coaching and 
evaluation session for my clients I do every Friday, immediately upon finishing eval
hour I stand up. Because if I don't, I will just sit there in front of my computer 
like dicking around for a while. So I stand up, I typically get some water, empty my
tea kettle and then come back. And the action I'm doing is tidying my office, I've 
got a couch in my office. So while I'm putting the pillows back where they're 
supposed to be and folding the blanket and putting pins back in the pin jar, I think
to myself, okay, if I could only do one last thing to do this afternoon, what would 
it be. And even to separating myself a little bit from my desk, and like moving 
around from my computer screen keeps me from just sitting there for two hours just 
messing around on the internet. So I hope in this episode, you got a couple things 
out of it. One, I want you to think less about self care and more about self 
consideration. be more considerate to the organic human, that you are, you are a 
living creature just like a plant. And you need most of the same things that a plant
needs to be completely honest. So if self care doesn't bother you as a phrase, then 
use it. But if you struggle with self care and thinking about caring for yourself in
that way, then I would challenge you to think about self consideration instead. 
Number two is think about the challenges you have with self consideration. And use a
protocol put into place a protocol to help you to be more considerate to yourself 
and not to rush yourself through that process. But because we are humans, we are 
entrepreneurs and we are badasses. And we are hashtag millionaires and all like the 
very powerful things. But we're also humans, at least 50% of our lives are going to 
really suck that's just part of the human experience. And you can't entrepreneur 
your way out of that. I don't want that for you. And I don't want that for me 
either. So these protocols gives us kind of a an off switch to the behavior that has
us continuing to work when we shouldn't and continuing to ignore ourselves when we 
shouldn't and gives us an opportunity to have the human experience that we need to 
have so if it's was helpful for you or if this rings true for you let me know I am 
on Instagram at brainspace optimized or you can shoot me an email I'm Haley at brain
space optimized. Alright, I will see you on the next episode.

Thank you for listening to this episode of one year from now you can find the show 
notes and all the links we mentioned at brain space optimized comm slash podcast if 
you want to chat me up about all things entrepreneurship then head to brain space 
optimized calm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations 
about the experience of business ownership is thoughtful. It's funny, I like getting
responses and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find me on 
Instagram at brain space optimized. We will see you in the next episode.
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